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June 27, 2023

Honorable Pete Buttigieg Secretary

of Transportation

U.S. Department of Transportation

1200 New Jersey Ave., SE Washington,
DC 20590

RE: Safe Streets and Roads for All {SS4A) Grant Application for INCOG - "From Main Streets to Safe Streets'

Safety Project

Dear Secretary Buttigieg:

The City of Skiatook straddles both Osage and Tulsa Counties. When reviewing the results of the KABC

relative crash density map for Osage County, as part of INCOG's LRSP plan, it was not surprising to see
Skiatook’s Main Street and surrounding neighborhoods as one of the densest locations in Osage
County.

We appreciate INCOG’s leadership for both the LRSP and the SS4A grant From Main Streets to

Safe Streets. We have contracted with ODOT in the past on small Transportation Alternative

projects, but because we are a small town, our resources are not as expansive as bigger cities.

Thus, we are thrilled to be a part of this USDOT discretionary grant.

Knowing that 33% of our residents live in either a zero or one car household, and most residents

live within a mile from parks, schools, libraries, and our Main Street, the City of Skiatook commits

to provide $500,000 in local matching funds to build 6-foot sidewalks, provide Safe

Routes to Schools and Parks, implement Complete Streets, ADA ramps, and signage.
These countermeasures will increase the safety of vulnerable road users and will reduce fatalities and

serious injuries by 25% within the region by 2030 as detailed in the LRSP.

Thank you for your consideration of the application,

Brad White

City Manager

City of Skiatook, OK.
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July 5, 2023 
 
 
Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 
1200 New Jersey Ave., SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
RE: Safe Streets and Roads for All (SS4A) Grant Application for INCOG  
  “From Main Streets to Safe Streets” Project 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

The City of Tulsa is in support of the referenced application by the City of Bixby. 
 
We understand the City of Bixby has an opportunity to gain financial assistance for high impact, 
crash reduction measures such as pedestrian hybrid beacons, 8’ sidepath(s), signage, and 
crosswalks.  A project component in their application includes multi-modal transportation 
improvements to connect to existing multi-modal trail in the City of Tulsa.  This sidepath corridor 
will link together a regional trail system that serves the region. 
 
While the City of Bixby is providing the matching funds for this project, the City of Tulsa is 
committed to work in cooperation with the City of Bixby. 
 
 
Best regards: 
 
CITY OF TULSA 
 
 
 
 
Paul D. Zachary, PE 
Deputy Director 
Public Works Department 
 
 










